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ASSISTANT COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR ANNOUNCES RETIREMENT
(Stockton, CA) - San Joaquin County Assistant County Administrator Trish Huarte-Pechan has announced her retirement, after almost 30 years of county service. Huarte-Pechan has been the assistant county administrator since April 1996. Huarte-Pechan also served as interim county administrator in 1999.


During her tenure as assistant county administrator, Huarte-Pechan helped see the county through the drastic financial cutbacks in the early '90s, assisted in a reorganization of the county administrator's office to better meet the business needs in the county, and served as the county's legislative coordinator. "During my career," said Huarte-Pechan, "I found that almost everything I had to achieve on behalf of the county required cooperation and coordination through other people. I am proud of the relationships I have established with county employees at all levels of the organization in all county departments. These relationships have allowed me to achieve the county's goals."


County Administrator Manuel Lopez said, "This is a significant loss for the county. Trish has knowledge, experience and expertise that will be hard to replace. My office will have to take some time to review the position, its responsibilities, and how it interacts with the county administrator and county staff. As soon as the review is complete, we will initiate the process to fill the position."


From January 1991 to April 1996, Huarte-Pechan was the manager of Personnel and Employee Relations, now known as Human Resources. Prior to that, she was the deputy manager for the Personnel Division, a position she held for six years. Huarte-Pechan started working for the county in August 1974 as a personnel analyst I.
In her current position as assistant county administrator she routinely assists the county administrator with developing the yearly budget, supervising staff, monitoring legislation, developing policy recommendations for Board of Supervisor consideration, and manages special project areas demanding additional attention.


When asked the usual question about how she will spend her retirement hours, Huarte-Pechan said, "I plan to do some consulting, assist in the family business, and enjoy more flexibility with my time." Huarte-Pechan's last day with the county is March 29.

